Lake County Community Health Improvement Partnership (CHIP)
700 South J Street
Lakeview, OR 97630

Lake County CHIP/LCAC Minutes

Date and time: June 17,2021 —3:00 p.m.
Place: Virtual Meeting (Zoom)

Partnership members and staff in attendance: Tracey Blood, Linda Watson, Arvinder Singh,
Marci McMurphy, Michele Totten, Paul McGinnis, Piper Marks, Susan Pointere, Meghan
Chancey, Vanessa Pingleton, James Williams, Suzannah Burke, Kristi Albertson and Charlie
Tveit.

Susan Pointere called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m. and asked all members to introduce
themselves.

Public Comment: None.

EOCCO Update: Linda Watson spoke about the SHARE Initiative that focuses on the social
determinants of health. 12 Eastern Oregon counties will have an opportunity to apply for housing
and other items on the RFA. RFA will be sent out on July 1% and will be due by August 1.
LCAC:s are expected to work off of a standardized rubric and applications will be scored
accordingly. This will be forwarded to EOCCO for award determination.

Arvinder Singh presented The Lake LCAC Demographic Survey 2021.

EOCCO Member Comment: None

LCAC Community Health Plan Approval: Arvinder Singh shared, made edits, and reviewed
the LCAC CHP (Community Health Plan). Kristi Albertson passed a motion to approve the CHP
and Michele Totten seconded. The Lake LCAC CHP was approved unanimously.

Population Health VISTA Update: Kristi Albertson gave the updates. Katie Mannina’s VISTA
project term ended on June 7™ and her final report is posted on the Outback Strong website.



Kristi Albertson then introduced Suzannah burke as the new VISTA member.

Grant Updates: Piper Marks shared updates about the Summer Food Program and new sites
that were added this year. Then, she spoke about trainings for EMDR (Eye Movement
Desensitization and Reprocessing) and schools participating in the Sources of Strength program.

Marci McMurphy spoke about the progress of the Veggie Rx program and that Lake County has
two trained prescribers.

CHIP Updates: Arvinder Singh gave update about the Summer Food Program that started this

week.

Adjourned: Susan Pointere adjourned the meeting at 4:33 pm. Next meeting is scheduled for
July 8, 2021 at 3:00pm.



